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Exciting times are ahead for our 
Manchester community. In less than two 
months, a second class of Manchester 
graduates will enter the health care 
field. Equipped with what they learned 
in the classroom and sharpened while 
on rotation, they will seek to improve 
health care on the individual, national and 
international levels. Manchester’s message 
of “respect for the infinite worth of every 
individual” was not just something they 
heard at Manchester. The embodiment 
of that message they saw in your practice 
has surely empowered them to be agents 
of positive change and better health 
outcomes. 

As always, we welcome your feedback and 
appreciate your suggestions. We continue 
to take your valuable input and use it to 
make our experiential education offerings 
efficient and valuable both to you and the 
students. Here is a quick summary of some 
changes we have introduced:

•	 Availability requests and schedules 
release are now synced with our 
colleagues at Purdue and Butler

•	 Evaluations are more concise
•	 Definitions of “Exceeds”, “Meets” 

and “Does not Meet” expectations 
are now the same across all three 

of the pharmacy programs offered in 
Indiana

•	 We continue to offer preceptor 
development that is beneficial to you 
and based on your input

•	 CEI offerings
•	 Spring preceptor development
•	 Introducing an APPE bootcamp prior 

to the start of APPEs to help smooth 
students transition from classroom 
to clinical problem solving

As always, we are very thankful to you and 
the time and effort you invest in helping us 
prepare our future colleagues. We are all 
grateful for you.
			                – Ahmed

NOTES FROM THE DEPARTMENT



PRECEPTOR RESOURCES

link.manchester.edu/precept

Bookmark this web page and 
visit often as we continue 
to add a variety of helpful 
resources for Manchester 
preceptors! 
•	 Preceptor application
•	 Preceptor newsletter
•	 RXpreceptor
•	 Preceptor training modules 

from Pharmacist’s Letter
•	 Experiential Education 

Manual
•	 Syllabi and workbooks for 

IPPE I, IPPE II and APPE 
rotations

•	 Agendas and videos from 
continuing education events 
for preceptors

•	 Collaborative Education 
Institute

•	 Science Direct

SPARTAN SPOTLIGHT

Jane Shick
Jane began working at Manchester University 
in 2015. She earned a bachelor’s degree from 
Lee University in 1980 and has worked in the 
customer service and office administration 
fields. She has more than 10 years of 
experience in office administration at the 
higher education level.

Jane was born and raised in Kentucky but has 
lived in Fort Wayne for almost 25 years. While 

Kentucky will always be home, she can’t think of any place besides Fort Wayne she 
would rather live.

When not at work, you will find Jane enjoying a good book, cooking, coloring or 
working word puzzles.

We are happy to announce 
that Ahmed has a new title 
and expanded role. As 
assistant dean of experiential 
education and community 
engagement, Ahmed will 
focus on enhancing the 
impact of service on our 
local community. Sara will be 
responsible for day-to-day 
operations for the Department 
of Experiential Education. 
We are excited to have our 
department grow and evolve.

CHANGES IN THE OFFICE OF EXPERIENTIAL EDUCATION

Sara N. Trovinger, Pharm.D., RPh
Assistant Director of 
   Experiential Education
Assistant Professor of
   Pharmacy Practice

Ahmed Abdelmageed, Pharm.D., 
Assistant Dean of Experiential 
   Education and Community 
   Engagement



Beginning June 1, we will officially be using CORE exclusively in our 
communication. 

DID YOU KNOWS …

Did you know that you can view the evaluation of the site/preceptor that the students complete? 

Evaluations are made anonymous. 

indicates that the evaluation is a final evaluation. 

indicates that you have previously opened the evaluation. 

Did you know that you can run a summary report of all of your student evaluations of site/preceptor 
from the last rotation year? 



 

 
 
 
The report converts all answers into a numeric value (see Score Legend) and shows you both your average score 
for the 2015/16 rotation year and the average score of all preceptors in your rotation TYPE. 
 
All student comments are listed for your review as well. 
 
Coordinators: Did you know that you can see the summary reports of each of the preceptors attached to your 
account? 
 

 
 
 


